
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 1054 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Herring 

 

3.  Committee: Health, Welfare and Institutions 

 

4. Title: Prescription requirements; treatment of sexually   transmitted disease. 

 

5. Summary:  Allows a practitioner employed by the Department of Health to prescribe 

antibiotic therapy to the sexual partner of a patient diagnosed with a sexually transmitted 

disease without the physical examination normally required. The bill also requires the 

Commissioner of Health to convene a workgroup consisting of Department of Health staff 

and private practitioners to evaluate services provided by the Department of Health pursuant 

to the bill and to make appropriate recommendations for the use of expedited partner therapy 

in Virginia. The Commissioner shall report to the Secretary of Health and Human Resources 

concerning his findings and recommendations by July 1, 2019. The bill contains 

organizational and technical amendments. The bill has an expiration date of July 1, 2020. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill, as engrossed, would not have a fiscal impact on the 

Commonwealth.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  Yes.  

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 


